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News and  
Views 

From the Ministerôs Study 

Dear Members and Friends of First Church, 
 
September was fantastic.  Our new youth ministries have successfully launched.  The Lego 
Reformers are meeting Sunday afternoons and are working hard on their projects and on the 
robot game.  Additionally, First Churchôs Theater And Dramatic Arts (TADA) club is meeting 
on Monday afternoons.  TADAôs first performance for us will be at Christmas time and it will 
be a world premiere! Each of these ministries has attracted children not previously engaged at 
First Church.  It is a wonderful thing to see kids come to know the love of Christ by doing 
something fun and educational.  A highlight of the month was also our weekend with Pat 
Daly.  The North American Director of the Banner of Truth Trust, Pat Daly is a young Presby-
terian layman who has a heart for Christ and a burden for those seeking to strengthen  their 
Christianity through literature.  He led one of the most successful elder enrichment events the 
mission community has ever seen.  He was winsome, warm and engaging.  Likewise, his   
Sunday morning sermon was a call to steady reliance on Jesus Christ for salvation.  For me, 
the whole weekend was a wonderful reminder of the fact that young and old, we are not alone 
in our adherence to a classically understood Presbyterianism.  September also sees the com-
pletion of our study of Gresham Machenôs classic Christianity and Liberalism.  It has been a 
tremendous joy to see so many engage so deeply with Christian truth.  A minister very famil-
iar with the congregation paid us a profound complement when he told me that First Church 
was, in his experience, among the most biblically and theology literate congregations in the 
Synod.  In an age when biblical illiteracy is rampant it is high praise indeed.  September has 
been a ñBannerò month. 
 
In October, things just get better!  On Wednesday the 7th we begin our study of Paulôs epistle 
to the  Galatians.  It is an appropriate study because this month is the 400th anniversary of the 
start of the Protestant Reformation and Martin Lutherôs commentary on Galatians was crucial 
in returning the Church to its foundation in the Word of God.  In honor of this important anni-
versary we will be using a communion liturgy from the Scottish Reformation at the celebra-
tion of the Lordôs Supper on October 4th.  Our new series of Church night suppers will contin-
ue in October and I would like to encourage everyone to join us for those evenings of fun and 
fellowship.  As a pastor I can only begin to express the joy I feel when the church gathers just 
to be the church.  There is something powerful and transforming about breaking bread with 
the people of God.  We will also begin to look forward to 2016 in October.  We have entered 
into our stewardship season.  2015 has been a defining and revitalizing year and 2016 looks to 
offer the same promise.  The Stewardship and Finance committee will be helping us to focus 
on ways in which we can respond to Godôs love and join the church in encouraging its grow-
ing ministries.  October 30 and 31 is the Alliance of Confessing Evangelicals Womenôs Con-
ference in Lancaster, Pennsylvania.  The Alliance has invited us along especially and it prom-
ises to be a fantastic conference.  October will be another month of ministry to remember.  
May the Lord bless you and keep you, make His face to shine upon you and give you peace.  
    

     Yours, Rufus T Burton 
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 PW Happenings  
\ 

       

Our Women's Circle continues its 2015-16 Bible Study 

called "Come to the    Waters" with a study of baptism 

on     October 13th in the Fellowship Hall at 10AM.  

This Bible Study is promising to be most interesting so 

come, join us around the table for coffee, discussion 

and great fellowship. 

 

LOAVES AND FISHES  
needs for October 2015 

Cereal 
Instant Potatoes 
Soup 
Mac & Cheese 
Canned Spaghetti Sauce 
Pork & Beans 
1 lb. boxes Spaghetti 
Peanut Butter  
Jams or Jellies 
 

CCAP is always in need of food supplies.  So next time you 
are out grocery shopping, pick up a little extra to put in 

the basket on the stage in the Fellowship Hall. 

Hunger Offering 
The monthly Hunger Offering (.04 cents a meal) 
will be received immediately following the 11:00 
a.m. worship service on  October 11, 2015.  The 
offering collected in September was $188.73. These 
funds are administered to support local and regional 
hunger needs.  Your contributions are greatly appre-
ciated. 
 
Please note:  Almost 18 pounds of food was taken to 
C-CAP Loaves and Fishes in September. Jim Salm-
on had to make two trips there. Please keep filling 
those baskets on the stage in the Fellowship Hall.  
The need in our community is so great and our help 
is most appreciated. 

PW Mission Project 
 

\Berkeley County Back Pack Program 
Helping to end child hunger in our countyé 

One backpack at a time! 
Ways You Can Helpé 

     There are many ways we can help but PW has decided to 
hold a food drive as our efforts to help make this project a 
success.    
Suggested needed items: 

¶ Water bottles 

¶ Fruit cups 

¶ Peanut butter 

¶ Microwavable individual meals...i.e., mac n cheese, 
chef Boyardee, cereal (small individual size boxes 
and regular size boxes) 

All items should be nonperishable, kid -friendly items not 
requiring a can opener. 

A container is on the stage in the Fellowship Hall 
marked for the purpose of collecting items for the 
back packs.  Your help in making this project a suc-
cess will be most appreciated. 

Communion 

Will be served on 
Sunday, October 4, 2015 
during the 11:00 a.m.  
Worship Service 

  
     Anyone desiring to be served communion at 
home because of illness, etc., please call the 
church office @263-5201 and make your  
wishes known. 

COFFEE HOUR 
 

Our fellowship time between Sunday School and Worship 
continues with the help of dedicated volunteers who set 
up and provide goodies for folks to enjoy.   Please re-
member to thank them when you see them for doing such 
a great job.  We can always use extra hands.  If you 
would like to help us, contact  Betty Jo Wagoner.  Thank 
you! 
 
 October   4 Devonne Palmer 
 October  11 LaRue Frye 
 October  18 Betty Jo Wagoner 
 October  25 Sandy Sadler 
   

   Church Night Dinner 
 

will be held on Wednesday,   
October 21st at 5:30 p.m. in the Fellowship 
Hall.  Bring a meat, vegetable, salad or  
dessert. Drinks and bread will be provided.   
 
     Bible Study will follow at 6:30 p.m.  Looking 
forward to seeing you there.   



GREETERS/USHERS 
for OCTOBER 

 Sunday, October 4 
Glenn Spies   Tillie Spies 
John Stuart   Brian Reppert 

Sunday, October 11 
Emmanuel Puplampu Paula Eighenbrode 
Joe Palmer   Mary Archer 

Sunday, October 18 
Bill Stubblefield  Bonnie Stubblefield 
Dick Strite   Ruhamah Strite 

  Sunday, October 25 
Lew Rinker   Chet Martin 
Linda Ettinger  Ellen Parsons 

Sandy Sadler is  the 

flower Chair-

person for October.  If you would like to provide 

flowers for our worship service, she can be 

reached at 267-2483.  You can also call Ruth Berg 

at 263-5201 or fill in the sign-up sheet on the bul-

letin board in the Fellowship Hall.  Thanks to all 

who provide flowers for the sanctuary throughout 

the year.   

We need flowers for the 2nd to 4th Sundays in 

October so if you would like to provide those, 

please let us know. 

Flower Guild 

       REMINDER!!!  DEACONSô MEETINGS 
 

Will be held on October 11th after morning services. 

         Childrenôs Sunday School 
Mission Project 

 
To give the children the experience of   doing for others, 
on Sunday, November 8th, we will provide them an 
opportunity to put together baby kits for Church World 
Service to distribute to those in need due to circum-
stances or emergencies.  Another project that they may 
choose to do at that time is to make cards or a craft for 
older persons in Martinsburg who may be confined and 
in need of a cheer for Thanksgiving.   
Needed:  cloth diapers, T-shirts or undershirts, size 12 
mos. or smaller (no onesies), baby washcloths, gowns 
or sleepers  (12 mos. or smaller),  baby sweater or 
sweatshirt (can be hand knitted or crocheted), receiving 
blankets and diaper pins.  Money would also help to be 
able to purchase supplies for either the kits or the crafts.  
Checks may be designated Children's Mission Projects. 
 

Call:   Joan Van Brunt with any questions                              

(304-876-1839). 
 

                    MAINTENANCE REPORT    
 

 Last month we asked you to hold the handle down on the 
commode in the handicapped bathroom until the tank is 
empty and if you forgot, Lannie probably got a phone call 
to come and repair that commode for the tenth time. One 
too many phone calls and a broken flusher handle forced 
Lannie to purchase a new chair high, water efficient com-
mode, remove the old one, install the new one and all we 
have to do is flush.    
     A low voltage wire on the south side of the church,    
between the upstairs Sunday School rooms and the nursery 
was reattached to the building using 7 zip ties. 
     Cracks at the base of the building that permitted water to 
get into the basement have been caulked. Boiler has been 
flushed so the furnace is keeping us warm. 
     Bonnie Stubblefield weeded the John Street bank for the 
last time this season and reports that the Blue Rugs are 
loaded with an aggravating Morning Glory type weed. 
    Bonnie serves on the board of The Land Trust of the 
Eastern Panhandle, their mission is to encourage people to 
preserve open space and rural landscapes in the Eastern 
Panhandle. She was recently awarded a plaque for her ser-
vice to our community.  Remember to congratulate her 
when you see her. 
 

      Ruhamah Strite, Maintenance Committee                                                     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
     Our sympathy goes out to two of our church 
families this month.  On September 1st, Robert 
Gerver went to be with our Lord and on Septem-
ber 26th Junia Horn also went home to our Lord.  
Please keep these two families in your thoughts 
and prayers during this difficult time.  While it is 
always hard to lose loved ones, it brings us com-
fort to know they no longer have to suffer with 
the pain of bodies that no longer function. 

With our Deepest  
Sympathy 


